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Dear Committee Members, 
 
Supplementary submission - Inquiry into the Heritage Act 1977 (NSW) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input into this inquiry (Heritage Act).  
 
Further to our previous submission, we reaffirm our support for standalone Aboriginal culture and 
heritage (ACH) protection laws.  
 
We are concerned by submissions made by the NSW Department of Planning Industry and Environment 
(DPIE) and the NSW Heritage Council that propose the incorporation of Aboriginal culture and heritage 
protection mechanisms from the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 (NPWA) into the Heritage Act 
1977. 
 
The NSW Aboriginal Land Council (NSWALC) is the peak body representing Aboriginal peoples across NSW 
and is the largest Aboriginal member-based organisation in Australia with over 23,000 members. 
NSWALC, and the network of 120 Local Aboriginal Land Councils (LALCs) across NSW, work to improve, 
protect and foster the best interests of all Aboriginal peoples in NSW and have functions to protect and 
promote ACH.   
 
NSWALC supports separate and dedicated ACH protection laws that reflect our aspirations for culture 
and heritage protection. The merging of ACH protections in the NPWA within the Heritage Act, as 
proposed by some submissions, is not appropriate and redirects focus from the development of 
necessary stand-alone ACH laws. We note the NSW Government has indicated there is a separate process 
under way to develop new laws. NSWALC opposes any reforms to the Heritage Act which may undermine 
or inhibit the development of new standalone ACH laws. 
 
While the development of comprehensive new ACH laws are needed, there are opportunities to improve 
the Heritage Act in parallel, to complement existing and new ACH laws, as we have outlined in our 
previous submission. NSWALC supports the strengthening of protections within the Heritage Act as a 
complementary means of protection for ACH. It is not supported by NSWALC as an adequate replacement 
for the development of standalone ACH protection legislation. The Heritage Act does not provide a means 
for Aboriginal people to control our culture and heritage, acknowledge or promote Aboriginal 
understandings and definitions of culture and heritage, or include the necessary safeguards to ensure 
cultural sensitivities are appropriately managed. 
 








